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Fred H. Peck, DDS, AAACD
American Academy of Cosmetic Dentistry Vice President Application 
I am applying for the Vice President position of the AACD. I have been an AACD member for over 22 years and I wish to continue to give back to the organization, using my past experiences to further the advancement of the AACD. As an accredited fellow member and passionate academy member, I want to make the AACD stronger and continue to be the voice of cosmetic dentistry in North America, and beyond. The organization must continue to be THE source of knowledge in the field of cosmetic dentistry. This must go beyond a single annual meeting, but must be a year round endeavor. This has been an integral part of our strategic plan, initiated in 2016, and continuing now over the next several years. As a member of the Executive Committee, I would be part of the ‘face’ of the academy.
The accreditation process is an essential part of the organization and must continue to be advanced. This has given our members credibility in the dental community and we as a group have become the source of accurate, relevant cosmetic dental information for the profession and the public, through the media and other dental groups. Accreditation must also continue to be the gold standard to ensure patients they can trust it and receive the level of cosmetic dentistry they seek and deserve. The public must continue to have resources to help lead them to AACD dentists, that offer them this level of service.  While on the board, and although I am not on the American Board of Cosmetic and Esthetic Dentistry, I helped in the early stages of budget development of the ABCED to make this board profitable on its own standing. By having this diplomat board, we as an academy are moving towards specialty status. This will take time, but it is part of our long-range strategic plan. 
Since joining the Board of Directors, I have been on the budget and finance committee. As a board, we must have the fiduciary responsibility for proper fiscal management and ensure the organization is on firm financial ground. As a member of the BFC, I believe that we must have a positive budget and not dip into reserves. This has become more challenging the past few years as I find out how money is being spent, and how expenses for annual meetings have been set years in advance. Our new Director of Finance, Shawn, had been a tremendous asset in coordinating money allocation between various components of the academy. I am on a select group with staff and our BFC chairman to zero in on budget issues as we keep the financial aspect of the academy on a fiscally responsible path. I am also the chairman of the audit committee. 
Experience on the BFC will help me when I would be chairman of the BFC as president elect. We also must ensure proper governance and function to protect the members of the academy. I do not feel that the board or executive committee should micromanage the daily functions of the home office. We need to put the right people in place and let them do their job. I am now convinced we have the right people in the correct positions. As Vice President I will continue to act with the board to set the policy and ensure our long-term goals are a guiding force for the organization.


Over the years I have been in many leadership positions. This includes a line officer and president in our local chapter of Alpha Omega, an active member of the Cincinnati Dental Society, especially on the scientific program committee (Program Chairman 4 times, including 2016 as a co-chair) and I have been on the board of directors of Dental Care Plus (DCP) insurance company. I started on the board of DCP in 1988 when we were a small startup company owned by dentists with no cash reserves and lost money the first several years. We are still owned by dentists as majority stockholders. We are now a SEC regulated company, profitable, with annual revenues in excess of $100 million dollars, returning dividends to our shareholder dentists and other investors. We have now attained an AM Best rating of B+, heading for A.
I have been on the board of directors of the AACD since 2016, serving on the Budget and Finance Committee as mentioned. In addition, when I came on the BOD I was instrumental in re-structuring the bonus plan for our executive director and staff, which had never been done in a clear concise method tied to definitive metrics. I wrote the actual policy and helped in revisions from staff and other committee members. I helped devise the ED succession plan in the event our ED is unable to function in that capacity. That is now in place if it should ever be needed. We are restructuring the organization of the academy with committees to become more compliant with legal issues, changing times and in line with other non- profit and for-profit organizations, to move into the future and grow. 
I have helped to revise the board self-evaluation methods across all boards (BOD, ABCD, BOT), and am currently the chair of the newly formed marketing committee. I am also currently chairman of the Executive Director contract committee and we are working on a long-term contract to retain our director.
My roll as chairman of the marketing committee and our charge by the past presidents is to bring consumer awareness to the AACD. Our first year, we had a zero budget and come up with several social media initiatives that have been implemented. We put in a budget request for 2019 and will have outside consulting help to determine the best venues to promote the academy. I am also very proud of the work the board has done to get our virtual education campus up and running. This is critical as a member benefit to promote the great CE that we offer online. This will help in member retention moving forward. 
The AACD must support all members, for the vast majority of our members are not accredited. We need these individuals to still support AACD, be an advocate for us and encourage their colleagues to also join us. We must encourage these members to consider going through the accreditation process. While we get a number of new members each year, we must address why we also lose a great number of members every year. The board has been working very hard to brainstorm new ideas for member retention and are working toward those goals.  
We as a board are actively evaluating working on scientific session attendance and the entire scientific session experience. We have made great strides which will be evident in San Diego.
I function very well with the other board members, though we do not always agree on everything. These other board members on both AACD and DCP (dental insurance company) have become good friends, but my actions and decisions are dictated by what is best for the organization and stakeholders, keeping in mind to never forget the dentists make the organizations successful. I cannot always agree with someone just because they are a good friend. It is no different on the AACD board. What is best for the academy long term and what is best for the members is paramount. Personal differences must never get in the way of doing what is right. One must come to the table with no agendas and an open mind. As Vice President I represent what is best for the AACD as an academy, not myself or any other individual. 
I am also Chairman of Clinical Affairs and Utilization Review for Dental Care Plus. At our monthly meetings, my committee reviews claims from patients’ treatment involving dentists that I know well, and many are close friends. I must always do what is best for the company and the patient. If there is any conflict of interest in these meetings, I always excuse myself from the discussion and vote. In fact a few times I have had other dentists run the meeting briefly, when they were my patient’s appeals. I work very well with the committee members and board members. 
When I take on a task, I get the job done. This has been evident also with BOD tasks on which I have been assigned. I have been in many positions where I have had tasks to do and deadlines to meet. They always get done. The executive officers of the AACD must have an open forum with its members, be accessible, listen and act on concerns of the members. This must be balanced with long term goals of the academy, both fiscally and strategically. 
In these positions of leadership, I am always learning how I can become a better leader, starting always with the staff in my office. I have taken many leadership seminars. I have taken programs that were very introspective of my leadership skills and afterwards had my staff involved to allow me to develop further. I have also taken courses in speaking like a leader and several other seminars as part of being a director of the dental insurance company.  We have an annual retreat each year when we bring speakers in. Courses I have taken include those taught by Paul Homely, Bruce Manchion of Universal Training Concepts and others. I have been a client of Paragon Dental Consulting for over 25 years and have attended many leadership seminars sponsored by Paragon as part of their excellent continuing education programs. 
I feel that I will continue to bring a great deal of ongoing experience in board governance to the AACD. I am very fiscally conservative with other people’s money, and treat it like my own. I am very familiar with marketing concepts and effective public relations. In fact I work with a PR person to help promote my office and skills. I try to stay ahead of new trends but evaluate carefully.  I have a common sense approach to problem solving and for that reason, have continued to be elected every two years to the DCP board. At each juncture when the board was restructured over the years, reduced in size but with increased board duties, I have always been asked to remain on the board.
I work very efficiently and like to keep meetings on track. I do not like to waste anyone’s time and value getting to the point and producing an effective outcome. 
I have never had any license adverse actions and nothing is pending. I have never been convicted of any crime and there are not charges pending for anything. 
I am passionate about the AACD and want to do all that I can to help the organization thrive. I feel that the board is making great progress and I would like to continue this progress as Vice President. I would like the NALDC to consider me for Vice President of the AACD and appreciate your support. 
Thank you.
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